Calhoun County Public Schools

Minutes of Regular Scheduled Meeting of the Board of Trustees

District Office

November 28, 2016

Members Present:  Mr. Gary Porth, Chairperson; Mr. Kevin Jenkins, Vice Chairperson; Mrs. Sandra Tucker, Secretary; Mrs. Debra Fredrick; Mr. Ned Nelson.

1. Call to Order/Moment of Silence:  Mr. Gary Porth, Chairperson, called the meeting to order, welcomed visitors and staff and asked everyone present to stand for a moment of silence and the "Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag".

2. Notice to the Media:  In accordance with the S.C. Code of Laws, 1985, Section 30-4-80-(e), as amended, the following have been notified of this meeting:  The Calhoun Times; The Times and Democrat; notices placed on the bulletin boards in all schools and the District Office.

3. Approval of Agenda:  Dr. Wilson requested that under the Superintendent’s Report, the Transfer of Property to Calhoun County, needed to be moved to Executive Session.

Mr. Nelson moved, with a second by Mr. Jenkins, to approve the Agenda with the requested change.  Passed unanimously.
4.
Approval of Minutes:    Mr. Porth asked that the word Retirees be corrected on Page 2, paragraph 9. Mrs. Fredrick moved, with a second by Mrs. Tucker, to approve the minutes of October 24, 2016, with the correction. Passed unanimously.  (Copy attached.)

5. Public Participation:  No one signed up to speak to the Board.

6. Chairperson's Report:  Mr. Porth welcomed Ms. Deirdre Hutson, a Math Instructor with Keenan High School.  Ms. Hutson is working on her Doctorate in School Leadership with South Carolina State University and also working on her practicum here in the school district.


Mr. Porth recognized Dr. Wilson on receiving the 2016 Distinguished Marcus Foster Award at the 44th Annual National Alliance of Black School Educators (NABSE) Conference in Tampa, Florida.   This award is part of a series of awards presented to deserving educators who have excelled in their field of education and provided great contributions to African American students and educators.

Dr. Wilson stated this award was made possible by the support he receives from the Board and staff.
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7.
Finance:  Mr. Bill Pouncey, CPA, J.W. Hunt and Company, LLP, presented an audit of the financial statements of Calhoun County Public Schools, St. Matthews, South Carolina (the District), as of and for the year ended June 30, 2016, for Board consideration.  Mr. Pouncey stated that the Audit included financial statements of the governmental activities, the business-type activities, and each major fund of Calhoun County Public Schools.   Mr. Pouncey added that the Audit went very well.  

Mrs.  Strickland, Chief Financial Officer, informed the Board that $140,000.00 was transferred from General Funds to Capital Project Funds to fund the cost of a vehicle and bus for the District.  Mrs. Strickland reported the Audit Fund Balance on June 30, 2016 was 4.4 million.  (Copy of Audit attached.)

Mr. Jenkins moved, with a second by Mr. Nelson, to approve the Audit of the District’s financial records as of June 30, 2016.  Passed unanimously.


Mr. Porth thanked Mrs. Strickland and the auditors for their hard work on this year’s financial audit report.

Mrs. Sky Strickland presented the October 2016 Monthly Financial Report for Board consideration.


Mrs. Strickland informed the Board that we have received 13% of Budgeted General Fund Budgeted Revenue and we have expended or encumbered 83% of the Budgeted General Fund. 

Mrs. Strickland informed the Board that as of October 31, 2016, we have collected $263,000.00 of current taxes and $95,000.00 of the county delinquent taxes.

Mr. Nelson moved, with a second by Mr. Jenkins, to approve the Monthly Financial Report for October 2016.  Passed unanimously.  (Copy Attached.)


Mrs. Strickland presented October 2016 Budget Adjustments for Board consideration.


Mr. Jenkins moved, with a second by Mrs. Tucker, to approve October 2016 Budget Adjustments as presented.  Passed unanimously.  (Copy Attached.)
8.
Superintendent’s Report:  Mr. George Kiernan, Human Resources Director, presented amended Policy AR JKE-R – Expulsion of Students.  (Copy Attached.)


Mr. George Kiernan, Compliance Officer, shared with the Board that the proposals for additions to St. Matthews K-8 School and Sandy Run K-8 School are currently with OSF.


Mr. Nelson asked Mr. Kiernan when he anticipated receiving OSF approval.  Mr. Kiernan said we should receive their feedback/approval on December 16, 2016.  
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Dr. Wilson reminded the Board that should OSF come back on December 16th, it would be several days after our December Board Meeting so no action prior to the January 2017 Board Meeting.

Mrs. Christia Murdaugh, Chief Academic Officer, shared with the Board the State Testing Structure by grade.  Mrs. Murdaugh, along with Mr. Tullock, Deputy Superintendent, gave an overview of the purposes, changes, and dates of all state-wide testing.  She also included that the district, along with Richland Two, are participating in pilot testing as the new test for kindergartners in 2017-2018.
Mrs. Murdaugh shared with the Board a memo sent from State Superintendent Molly Spearman to all South Carolina school districts in reference to instructional release times.  She indicated that districts can no longer shorten the instructional day without permission from the State Department.  Mrs. Murdaugh said Districts are allowed three days to shorten the instructional time, however it cannot be done unless they receive permission.  She stated that our professional development days, are within the 6 hours of instruction mandated by policy.

Mrs. Murdaugh shared with the Board that the district has two students who are Palmetto Fellows, Jessica Jager and Kirsten Mobley.  They will receive plaques from the district during academic night at the January board meeting. 

9.
Executive Session:  Mr. Jenkins moved, with a second by Mrs. Fredrick, to go into executive session to consider Solar Update, Make-up Days due to Inclement Weather, Student Expulsion Review, the Transfer of Property to Calhoun County and to return to open session at the completion of discussions.  Passed unanimously. 

Upon returning from Executive Session, Mr. Porth announced that no action was taken.

10.
Adjournment:  Mr. Nelson moved, with a second by Mrs. Fredrick, to adjourn at 10:15 p.m.  Passed unanimously.   
                                                               



______________________

         Board Secretary

______________________

        Date of Approval          
